
Twins Adam Merten and Courtney Charzuk, (Mariemont Class of 1998) 
and Twins Grace Danehy and Hunter Merten, (Mariemont Class of 2006) 
enjoyed the festivities of Super Bowl LVI in LA. 
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No formal action was taken 
after Terrace Park Council met 
in executive session Feb. 8 to dis-
cuss compliance with Ohio’s 2025 
sewage treatment deadline that 
affects about 600 village homes 
with drywells.

Village officials have been 
addressing the state mandate for 
nearly five years and in mid-2021 
retained Frost Brown Todd At-
torneys, specialists in this par-
ticular issue, to interpret Ohio’s 
sewage system law, its implica-
tions and recommendations for 
Terrace Park. 

Jeff LeMay, council member 
for finance, made a motion fol-
lowing completion of the Febru-
ary meeting agenda, to enter the 
private, off-the-record session 
to discuss “imminent litigation 
with legal counsel” to move the 
issue forward. Mayor Tom Tepe 
explained that if the discussion 
required formal action, he would 
reconvene the meeting; other-
wise, council would adjourn after 
the session.

Since no action was taken, 
the public meeting was one of 
council’s shortest on record at 
under 15 minutes.  However, a lot 
of business was conducted.

Five resolutions were ap-
proved and as a result:

	 • Insurance coverage re-
quired by the Ohio Government 
Risk Management Plan will be 
renewed at a cost not to exceed 
$27,410.

	 • The Hamilton County 
auditor will be asked to release 
village tax dollars six months 
prior to the deadline, a provision 
provided by law;

	 • The village budget will 
be revised to fund Terrace Park’s 
portion of a county and state 

Dear Neighbors, 
March! You have to love 

the sound of that, as in “we are 
marching out of winter”, or at 
least I hope so. February was a 
lot this year. We had heavy ice 
and snow and also warm days 
in the 60’s, We saw the Ben-
gals go all the way to the Super 
Bowl but fall short in the end. 
Long story short… it’s time for 
spring! 

	 We are taking a min-
ute this month to thank all 
of our volunteer firefighters 
and EMS personnel. These 
are your neighbors who give 
up their time every week to 
train and stay “on call” for 
any emergency in the village 
from a flooded basement to 
a heart attack to a house fire. 
Take a look at the list and be 
sure to thank your neighbors 
who volunteer their time to 

Merten Twins Take Over LA Continued on Pg. 2

Submitted by Sue Porter matching grant to repair Elm Av-
enue, and an engineering study 
for potential water line extension 
on Elm Avenue.

	 • JK Meurer, a Loveland-
based paving company, will be re-
tained for the Elm Avenue repair 
and resurfacing project.

	 • Council members Lau-
ren Ingebritson and LeMay will 
serve one-year terms on the Vol-
unteer Firefighters’ Dependents 
Fund Board to represent local 
interests in the event of death or 
disability in the line of duty.

A first reading was given an 
ordinance that amends the zon-
ing code for fences in a rear yard 
on a corner lot, uniform openness 
for fences facing a front yard and 
guidelines for parking trailers in a 
rear yard. 

In monthly reports:
	 • Mayor Tepe praised 

Administrator Jerry Hayhow and 
members of the maintenance crew 
for their outstanding response 
to a storm that brought ice, sleet 
and snow to village streets. They 
treated streets with 34 tons of salt 
and each driver logged 15.5 hours 
of overtime work.

	 • Solicitor Jeff Forbes 
said the Ohio House and Senate 
have approved a bill that will, if 
signed by the governor, allow lo-
cal governments to conduct re-
mote or virtual meetings through 
the end of June.

	 • Emergency Medi-
cal Services Chief John Maggard 
reported all four recent recruits 
have passed their tests and gradu-
ated. He expects them to complete 
driver training and other details 
prior to council’s next meeting, 
March 8, when they are scheduled 
to be sworn into service. 

Talk But No 
Action Yet On 
Sewage Mandate

protect our village. Speaking 
of the list, isn’t it time for your 
name to be on it? Volunteer-
ing for the fire department or 
EMS is a rewarding way to give 
back to TP while learning in-
credibly useful skills. If you’ve 
been on the fence about vol-
unteering, give John Maggard 
a call… you might find out 
it’s exactly what you need in 
your life! Enjoy this issue and 
the warmer days ahead. Base-
ball, lacrosse and prom are just 
around the corner so keep the 
photos of your spring activities 
coming! You will find them all 
in the upcoming issues of Vil-
lage Views. Until next month I 
remain,

Your Editor,

Steve Early

TPE Presidents Project 
On Thursday, February 17th, the current Ter-

race Park Elementary third grade students came 
to school dressed as the President they researched. 
Can you spy Teddy Roosevelt or Ronald Reagan? 

Contest Winner 
Belated Congratula-

tions are in order for the 
winner of Kindervelt’s 
coloring contest in De-
cember. It was Hunter 
Grace Boshell! Con-
gratulations Hunter 
Grace!
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, March 
11.  Please limit length to 
350 words. Letters over 350 
words will be published as 
submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date 
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday, 
March11 at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, March 11. All 
camera-ready ads and articles 
must be submitted by 9 p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

Phil Forbes NMLS ID: 4959; AZ - 1014368, NC - I-192354, NJ - Licensed, CA - CA-DBO4959, OH - 
MLO.022209.001, CO - 100515436, PA - 92309, SC - MLO - 4959, FL - LO64990, GA - 4959, TN - 129203, TX - 
Licensed, IA - 47551, VA - MLO-42107VA, IL - 031.0057403, IN - 40988, KY - MC357994, MI - 4959, MN - 
MN-MLO-4959KY 

Purchase - Refinance
 Now Lending in 20 States

Lower Rates / Cash Out 
Home Improvements 

Work with the 
mortgage team you 

know & trust
513.374.7133 | www.PhilForbes.com 

What’s Happening at the 
Mariemont Branch Library
Children
Library Babies — 9:30 a.m. Tues-
days
Fun for you and your baby with 
songs, rhymes, stories, and move-
ment.
Ages birth to 18 months. Registra-
tion is required for both babies and 
adults.
Outdoor Storytime: Movers & 
Shakers — 11 a.m. Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays
You and your child will shake it to-
gether! Sing, dance, and enjoy mu-
sic, movement, and fun.
Ages 1-4. Registration is required.

Adults 
Mariemont Mystery Bookclub — 
6:30 p.m. Tuesday, March 15
NEW! Join us for lively discussions 
of books across the mystery sub-
genres. This month’s title is Thin 
Ice, by Paige Shelton.
Registration encouraged.

Sherd Nerds: How Broken Pots 
Teach About Ancient Life — 6 p.m. 

Tuesday, March 22
The majority of artifacts archaeolo-
gists discover are broken pieces of 
cups and bowls just like those in 
your 
cupboards. Together, we will learn 
how archaeologists dig up this ma-
terial and study it to discover vari-
ous 
aspects of the ancient world, from 
trade-routes to how people ate and 
drank. 
Presented by the University of Cin-
cinnati’s Department of Classics.

Book Club — 6:45 p.m. Thursday, 
March 31
We are discussing The Lincoln 
Highway, by Amor Towles. Copies 
are available at the branch. Regis-
tration is required.

Library hours are 10 a.m.- 8 p.m. 
Monday and Tuesday; 10 a.m.-6 
p.m. Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 
and Saturday.
Mariemont Branch Library, 3810 
Pocahontas Ave. 513-369-4467

Law & Order 
On the evening of 1/16 an 

Officer received a call from an 
employee at the TP maintenance 
department advising that he had 
been hit in the face with a snow-
ball while operating his snowplow 
truck. The employee advised that 
the group of juveniles had run 
from the scene except for one in-
dividual who decided to stay at 
the scene. The rest of the juveniles 
did in fact return to the scene and 
subsequently their parents and 
babysitters were notified. Appro-
priate apologies were spoken, and 
all went on their way. Santa was 
also notified. 

During the early morning 

Submitted by Eric Schmidt

Continued on Pg. 1

	 • On behalf of Fire Chief 
Steve Dronsfield, Maggard recog-
nized Capt. Ty Zimmerman for 
using his background with the 

Cincinnati Fire Department to 
create training opportunities for 
his Terrace Park colleagues.
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Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  
condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  
swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  
Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770
Homeaway.com listing  

#177449
A slice of paradise –  

Sanibel makes memories!

Classified

Colorado Mountain 
Rental

Thinking about a vacation  
in the Rocky Mts. close to  

Rocky Mt. N.P., Winter Park, hik-
ing & biking trails,  

wineries & breweries?
airbnb.com/rooms/17235692

Vandalism Cruel Reality 
of Halloween

CRS  •  ABR 
SenioR SAleS ViCe PReSident

 office  513-527-3060     
Cell   513-703-4858
ogleannett@realtor.com 
www.TeamAnnett.com

I N S I G H T   ’  S E R V I C E   ’  R E S U L T S

411 Terrace Place 
Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

©2013 Coldwell Banker Residential Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker West Shell fully supports the 
principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act.  Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell 
Banker and the Coldwell Banker Logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. 

(From the Cincinnati Enquir-
er, Oct. 31, 1977)

Halloween vandals tradition-
ally smash pumpkins, twist off car 
antennas, paraffin windows, throw 
eggs on cars and homes- using the 
excuse that it’s Halloween, trick or 
treat. But some tricks can be cruel, 
Terrace Park Police Chief Ron Pot-
torf said Sunday.

In Terrace Park last week, 20 
pumpkins were taken from a rear 
yard and smashed in the street. The 
pumpkins posed a traffic hazard. 
The pumpkins were to be canned 

to provide pumpkin pie filling for 
the season. About 200 to 400 hours 
of work were needed to grow them, 
Pottorf said. In less than an hour, 
the work’s rewards were strewn in 
the middle of the streets,

The culprits normally rage in 
age from 12 to 17 years old. The 
penalty, if youths are caught, nor-
mally is a charge of delinquency for 
disorderly conduct. “It gets out of 
hand,” Pottorf said about Hallow-
een pranks. “They (vandals) want 
to see who can do the most (dam-
age).”

hours of 1/23, Officer observed 
a red Yamaha off road vehicle at 
Drackett Field. Four juveniles 
were sitting in the vehicle and two 
juveniles were picking up plastic 
sleds. The Officer spoke with the 
driver of the vehicle and asked if 
they were the ones who had left 
tracks on the field when it snowed 
last week. The driver stated that 
he had not been the one driving 
and would not speak on that sub-
ject. The Officer advised against 
being on the property after nor-
mal hours and from operating the 
vehicle on the fields at any time. 
Santa was notified again. 
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100 Miami Ave. • Terrace Park, Ohio • (513) 831-2052 • For more information, please visit www.stthomasepiscopal.org

ServiceS at St. thomaS

Sundays
 Holy Eucharist, Rite I | 8:00 a.m.

Choral Eucharist, Rite II | 10:15 a.m.
Any time on YouTube

All are Welcome Here!

Enrollment is now open for 2022-2023
Limited Seats are Available

Please call or visit our website for more information

Upcoming Events

Learn about Your Lenten Journey at St. Thomas Church

To find the latest information 
on what is available at St. Thomas 

www.stthomasepiscopal.org | www.bachensemble.org
youtube.com/stthomasepiscopalchurchterraceparkohio

facebook.com/stthomasterracepark | twitter.com/StThomasOH

stthomasnurseryschool.org | (513) 831-6908

Bach Vespers
March 6, 2022

5:00 p.m. | Please join us!

Bach Ensemble in Concert
Sunday, March 13, 2022

3:00 p.m.
Cathedral Basilica of the Assumption

Covington, Kentucky

Mardi Gras Party
Tuesday, March 1, 2022

6:00 p.m.
Traditional Louisiana-Style Gumbo & Jambalaya.

Ash Wednesday Service
Wednesday, March 2, 2022

12:00 p.m. | 7:00 p.m.

On the Mats
 Alex Detwiler won 3rd Place in the Under 

40lb Weight Class in the all-city Cincinnati Youth 
Wrestling Tournament, going 3-1 in the City tour-
nament to claim his spot on the podium. Con-
gratulations Alex!

Button project raises over 
$8,000 for Charity 

Last month, over 2000 buttons were made for Joe Burrow’s Appalachian 
Hunger Charity spread like wildfire through Terrace Park.  Auggie and Abe 
Scribner and Nolan and Garrett  White started with a stand in the front 
yard and the community showed up. Quickly through the power of social 
media  Aaron Tritsch and the Birch, Sarah Downs and Tek Systems, Lauren 
Waterbury and Fenbury Marketing, and Brandon Beck at Boswells con-
tributed exponentially!  

It’s was truly a community effort and the list of Terrace Park families 
that supported this project was remarkable.  Over $8,000 was raised and 
sent to Athens, Ohio.  Thank you and Who Dey!  
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513.354.3700

Glen McClung , M.D.
Dr. McClung treats acute and chronic 
injuries at our Beacon East location. 
Walk-in patients are accepted on 
Saturday mornings starting at 8AM.

Get Moving This Spring!

See an Orthopedic Specialist if...

"RICE" & home care has not helped

You can't bear your own weight

You experience numbness or tingling 

You have limited range of motion

www.beaconortho.com

Call Beacon 24/7/365 or go online

to schedule an appointment.

463 Ohio Pike, Cincinnati, OH 45255

614 Wooster Pike, Suite 4  
  Terrace Park, OH  45174

Phone:  (513) 831-7728

www.perfectsolutionsav.com  

Perfect Solutions AV is a custom audio, video , and 
automation company. We work primarily in the 

residential realm but can accomodate small business 
needs too.  Our services include:

HOME THEATER DESIGN & 
INSTALLATION

WHOLE HOUSE AUDIO

HOME AUTOMATION

NETWORKING

Connecting Lifestyle With Technology

Terrace Park Garden Club May Plant Sale
 Submitted by Frances Stafford

The members of the club 
hope that you have selected your 
plants for the May Sale which 
this year occurs at the very end of 
April.    The March 5 deadline for 
ordering flowers is fast approach-
ing.  If you missed the order form 
on the back page of the February 
Village Views, you could pick one 
up from Lois Knox’s front porch 
at 800 Park Ave.   You could also 
email Lois at knoxlh@gmail.com  
and she will send a printable copy 
to your email.  If you have any 
questions about suitable plants for 
your site etc., you could call Lois 
831-0338, Frances Stafford 831-
3175, or Linda Rockaway 607-
4946 for help.

These are beautiful plants; 
you will not be disappointed.  As a 
courtesy, members of the Garden 
Club will deliver your order di-
rectly to your home in late April.  

Every order (pre-orders and 
April 30 same-day sale) will be 
entered to win a large flower bas-
ket--a $48 value!  

Dates to Remember:
	 • March 5 - Deadline for 

Pre-orders
	 • April 28/29 - Delivery 

of Pre-orders
	 •April 30 - Same-Day-

Sale, Village Green, 10am to 2pm
Thank you all for your sup-

port of the Garden Club.
Our next meeting will be 

1st of March at the Community 
House.  Members decorated 5 ta-
bles using place settings and flow-

ers with the theme of “Celebrating 
Life after COVID-19”.  When we 
set the program, we were very op-
timistic!   Everyone is invited to 
the community house for viewing 
between 12:30 to 1:30.  

Or consider joining our club. 
Novices and experienced garden-
ers are all very welcome. Please 
contact: Amy Evans, President 
at 513-403-6180 or Tina Hesser, 
Membership Chair at 513-520-
8912.

Woman Routs Bandits who Beat Husband
From The Cincinnati Post on 

Monday, March 26, 1934

A band of robbers terrorized 
a suburban home Sunday but fled 
empty-handed after beating one 
of their victims into unconscious-
ness and threatening his wife. 

The holdup was attempted 
at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Miller, Wooster-pike Terrace 
Park, about 4 a.m. Sunday when 
the Millers were roused from 
their sleep by a knock at the door.

Through the closed door a 
man told Mr. Miller that he was 
seeking information about a fam-

ily that had moved out of the 
neighborhood.

 As he opened the door three 
men push themselves inside and 
two of them leveled revolvers at 
him. Mrs. Miller ran to the kitch-
en and obtained a pistol. The un-
armed man followed her. 

As Mrs. Miller started to re-
turn with the weapon the man 
detailed to guard her warned her 
that his companions would kill 
her husband if she fired. 

Meanwhile, the other men, 
after making a demand for mon-
ey, had started beating Mr. Miller 
on the head with the butts of their 
pistols. He fell to the floor. They 

cursed him and threaten the lives 
of both. Mrs. Miller said. 

When she told them that she 
had called the police while in the 
rear of the house the three men 
apparently became frightened and 
fled to their car, in which a fourth 
man was waiting. Mrs. Miller ob-
tained the license number. 

Dr. J.C. Spence, Milford, was 
called to treat Mr. Miller. Several 
stitches were required to close 
cuts on his head. His condition is 
not believed to be serious.

“They were strangers, but I 
can identify them if they are ever 
caught,” Mrs. Miller said.
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Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  
condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  
swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  
Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770
Homeaway.com listing  

#177449
A slice of paradise –  

Sanibel makes memories!

Classified

Colorado Mountain 
Rental

Thinking about a vacation  
in the Rocky Mts. close to  

Rocky Mt. N.P., Winter Park, hik-
ing & biking trails,  

wineries & breweries?
airbnb.com/rooms/17235692

Invest In Your Landscape. It’s Guaranteed To Grow!

Wimberg Landscaping
Complete Maintenance and Design

40 Years In Business
513-271-2332

www.wimberglandscaping.com

Landscape Design and Installation
Irrigation and Lighting

Lawn Services
Landscape Maintenance
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Call today to see how you can get started!
For nearest locations:  513-965-8505 

Visit us at: www.center.bank

SEND MONEY FAST WITH 
SSPPIINN

Thank You TP Health 
Care Workers!

Thank You TP Health Care 
Workers!

As we near the milestone 
marking two years of the Co-
vid-19 pandemic, we would like 
to acknowledge  our friends and 
neighbors in Terrace Park that are 
health care workers*. They have 
been under tremendous stress 
working to keep us all healthy  - 
mentally and physically - often 
putting their own health and well-
being at risk every day. We are so 
grateful  for their dedication and 
service. 

Denise Adams
Kirsten Ahrens
Patty Beyersdorfer
Hunter Boshell
Abby Brodsky
Will Buchholz
Jenny Ciolino
Brandon Conine
Janet Ferguson
Maddie Fortner
John Gatch
Carl Goff
Dawn Harden
Sarah Harrington
Natasha Heilbronner
Gabby Henkel
Vel Karacostas
Kari Kagrise
Christy Kessler
Suzanne Loh
John Maggard and all of our 

Terrace Park EMTs
Holly McCormack
Dan Murphy
Chris Marrett
Judy McBride
Alexandrea Poeder
Sarah Poppell
Niki Rader
Radhika Ramenaden
Robert Riley
Mario Riportella
Kimberly Russell
Brendan Sheridan

Katie Sheridan
Paul Sklena
Thor Tangvald
Nikki Utt
Christina Valentine
Tami White

*These names were submit-
ted by members of the village 
community so this list may not be 
complete. 

Terrace Park Emergency 
Medical Service

Jenn Arnovitz
Tom Barbeau
Nick Bond
Jennifer Buchholz
Will Buchholz
Jeff Carle
Kristen Crowley
Jen Dronsfield
Chad Eckert
Chandi Findley
Peter Findley
John Gatch
Dennis Glaser
Simon Higginbotham
Mike Kaplan
Shauna Kruse
Bruce Long
Creigh Long
Bob Lowery
John Maggard
Susan Maggard
Mason Mayfield
Andrew Molnar
Erica Moore 
Jessica Pembleton
Alex Poeder
Jacki Romer
Molly Steele
Ben Stevens
Hester Sullivan
Rebecca Todd
Sean Vester
Jennie Wade
Kyle Welling
Chris Wilson
Hilary Young
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WHO DEY NATION 
It was a wild ride with the Cincinnati Bengals this year as the team won the AFC Championship and went on to 

the Super Bowl for the first time in over thirty years! Many Terrace Parkers made the journey to Los Angeles for the 
big game and though the result wasn’t what we had hoped for, with Burrow and Legatron here, we hope this is just 
the beginning of great things to come! 

Terrace Park Mayor Tepe and his 
wife Kim joined the hundreds of other 
Bengals fans from Cincinnati who made 
the five hour plane ride to cheer on the 
AFC Champions! 

It was a father/daughter trip to the 
big game for Hadley and Jon Dickinson. Ward Heilbronner and Ryan Reck-

man at Arrowhead Stadium during the 
AFC Championship. 

It was a last minute trip to Super 
Bowl LVI for friends Rachel Peters and 
Erin Satterwhite. Accoridng to Peters, 
“Our husbands decided to send us dur-
ing lunch at Skyline on Friday. Satur-
ing morning, we were on a flight to LA. 
Loved running into friends and neigh-
bors at the game.” 

Matt and Molly Weissman take in the 
sunny skies before the big game. Matt’s 
family have been season ticket holders 
since 1968. 

From left to right: Clara Sullivan, AC 
Downs, Bri VanVleet, Ella Tritsch and 
Wren Peters show their Bengal spirit 
during the Super Bowl game last month. Dusty and Aaron Gomez cheered 

on the Bengals during their AFC 
Championship game against the 
Kansas City Chiefs. 

Three generations of Detwilers 
take a break from cheering on the 
Bengals for a family photo! 

Charlie and Grant Rennek-
er with Bengals legend Ickey 
Woods.



SNOW DAY FUN!  

It was family fun in the snow for 
Brandon, Liam and Jude Conine. 

A wintery mix of snow and ice blanketed the Cincinnati area at the begining of February. Children of all 
ages enjoyed the snow and school-age children even had a few days off from school! We hope we don’t see 
any more white stuff until next Winter! 

 Emma Pritz, Rory Pritz, Ar-
row Reynolds, and Allison Pritz 
enjoying the snow

Emma (4), Elizabeth (4), and Charlotte (6) Chi-
som enjoyed the snow on their sled. 

The Miller Family used their sled during a 
walk around the village. 

Michael, Alden, Grace, and Hannah Long took 
a break from sledding for a family photo! 

Looks like even the Lego had fun during the wintery weather last 
month at the Vianello’s! 
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